
A note to FLL volunteers

Welcome to the 2011 
New River – Roanoke Valley FLL Regional Tournament

The theme this year is food safety, named Food Factor
FLL is all about creating an interest in children for science, technology, engineering and math (STEM).  The FLL tournaments are an opportunity to celebrate the work the teams have done this season.  FLL believes that we need to celebrate the things that make our country great.  It strives to show, for example, that creating a video game should be just as much fun and more rewarding than playing one.
Your guidelines at the tournament today are to
· Keep safety high in your mind.  There’s nothing here that particularly dangerous but please keep an eye on all the children and help them stay safe.

· Remember that we are guests at Christiansburg Middle School and we need to treat the facility with care and respect.  No dragging items across the floor.  The gym floor, of course, is to be treated with extra care.  No food or drinks in the gym (except the ref and scorekeepers might HAVE to eat there, depending on the schedule).

· We are hosts.  Most of you are Virginia Tech students.  Be a positive role model for the FLL team members.  Talk to them about being a VT student and why it’s great to be a Hokie!  
· Treat all the teams fairly and with respect.

· Do things that you see need to be done.  Dive in and help! Don’t wait for somebody else to do it.
· Help the teams have fun and be sure to have a good time yourself!


If you run into any problems, see a tournament official immediately. 
Don’t wait until the end of the tournament to bring up a problem.



Position


Probably location

Bill Duggins 

Tournament Co-Director
gym
Susan Duggins
Tournament Co-Director
pit
Richard Goff

Judge Advisor


judging area
Debbie Pollio

Head Judge, Division 1
judging area

Gary Dooley

Head Judge, Division 2
judgind area

Gordie Zeigler

Head Referee


gym
Jessica Piness

Volunteer Coordinator
everywhere
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